

CENTRE FOR POLICY STUDIES

8 Wilfred Street, London SWIE 6 PL. Tel: 01-828 1176

Rec6

28th January 1988

630/1

The Rt Hon Margaret Thatcher FRS MP 10 Downing St London S W 1

Dear Prime Minister,

I enclose a copy of our latest CPS pamphlet on Opting Out written by Sheila Lawlor, my new deputy here. It not only explains why opting out is a good policy but sets out the practical steps a school needs to take in order to opt out. We have advertised it to every school in the country and will be following up publication with a major conference for head teachers next month. The aim is to strengthen popular demand to opt out while the Bill is going through the House.

Brian Griffiths has of course been of great help to us in preparing this pamphlet.

Yours sincerely, Daind Willetts

David Willetts

BOARD OF DIRECTORS Lord Thomas (Chairman) Sir Ronald Halstead (Hon Treasurer) Peter Bowring Professor Alan Dashwood
Jonathan Gestetner Professor Julius Gould Dr Richard Haas Professor R V Jones Shirley Letwin Professor Kenneth Minogue
Ferdinand Mount Sir Derek Palmar Cyril Taylor Simon Webley Dr George Urban Nathalie Brooke (Secretary)
FOUNDERS Rt Hon Margaret Thatcher Rt Hon Sir Keith Joseph

Centre for Policy Studies Ltd is a company limited by guarantee, registered in England and Wales, No. 1174651, registered office at above address.

2

Re Pum

10 DOWNING STREET LONDON SWIA 2AA

From the Private Secretary

4 February 1988

I have shown the Prime Minister the copy of the opting out pamphlet you sent with your 28 January letter. As she has not yet sent it back out, I imagine she is planning to have a good look at it over the weekend.

Paul Gray

David Willetts, Esq.

Ro